
Statement By York County 

Republican Chair, Jeff Piccola 

Calling for the Resignation of 

Richard Robinson, Board 

Member of the York Suburban 

School District 

Democrat York Suburban School Board Member, 

Richard Robinson, should resign immediately. His 

outrageous Op Ed recently printed in the York Dispatch 

shows a complete disconnect between himself as a self-

perceived elite ruler and the people who elected him to 

serve the entire community. He shows utter disregard for 

democracy and the dignity of the people who elected 

him. Saying that he “doesn’t work for you…” to the 

hard-working taxpayers and parents of the York 

Suburban School District is outrageous and calling them 

“village idiots” is unbelievable. We of the York County 

Republican Committee call on all Republicans, 

Independents and Democrats in York County, 

particularly the Democrat County Committee and 

Democrat Commissioner Doug Hoke to join us in calling 

for his immediate resignation. Should he fail to do so 

rest assured we will seek his democratic removal at the 

next election. 


